

1370 Main Street • Holden, Massachusetts 01520 • (508) 829-4444 • Fax (508) 829-9175

March 16, 2020

Dear Holden Residents,

Due to the current COVID-19 situation, the Holden Police Department is taking extra steps to ensure the safety of town residents as well as first responders. We are asking the general public to refrain from coming into the Public Safety Building unless you have an emergency. All HPD forms can be found online at www.holdenpd.com. These forms include things like Accident Assistance Packets, Dog Registration forms, Firearms Application Packets, Identity Theft Packets, Parking Ticket Appeal Forms, Police Report Request Forms, Sex Offender Info Request Forms, and Traffic Enforcement Request Forms.

If you need to speak with a police officer, we ask that you call 1-508-829-4444 and a police officer will return your call as soon as possible. Most police business can be handled over the phone including reporting minor crimes. Of course, if you have an emergency, please dial 911 for an immediate response. If you need a face to face police response, we will have the officer respond to you rather than you coming into the police station.

In addition, the Holden Police Department maintains a strong social media presence through our Facebook and Twitter pages. We ask that residents check these periodically for updates on various police related matters including the current public health situation. I want to ensure the residents of Holden that the police department is ready to respond to any situation and that our police officers will continue to provide the highest level of service possible during these unprecedented times. If residents have any questions, please feel free to call me at the above number.

Thank you

Timothy J. Sherblom Chief of Police